Board of Trustees Village of Tarrytown Regular Meeting No. 3 One Depot Plaza Tarrytown NY 10591 January 3rd 2022 7:00 p.m.

PRESENT in person or via zoom: Mayor Brown presiding; Trustees: Hoyt, Kim, McGovern; Mitchell, Rinaldi and Phillips-Staley; Village Administrator Slingerland; Village Attorney Zalantis; Village Treasurer Hart; Village Clerk Gilligan and Deputy Village Clerk Fasman

The meeting began with the Pledge to the Flag.

REGULAR MEETING: 7:00 P.M.

BOARD MISCELLANEOUS AND LIAISON REPORTS

Trustee Kim reported that he received an email from the NYS DOT regarding Route 9 giving the go ahead to start discussions as we take the next steps as we pass the resolution from the Villages.

Mayor Brown thanked all of the Village staff who helped with the distribution of the Covid19 at home tests. She hopes they came in handy during the holiday season. People should remain vigilant but be optimistic about the upcoming year.

CHANGES AND/OR ADDITIONS TO THE AGENDA

There were no changes or additions to the agenda.

ADMINISTRATORS REPORT

Administrator Slingerland reported that the positive COVID rates are burgeoning because of the holidays and the high transmissibility of the virus. The County wide positivity rate as of today is 24.4%. The County did note that they are not imposing any lockdown measures, but advised that the numbers are rapidly increasing

Administrator Slingerland continued by stating that the Village received a letter from the NYS DOT regarding the rippled pavement near the entrance to the Southbound 87 entrance. The DOT wants to repair the pavement but they are concerned about the vehicle detection wires that are embedded in the pavement. If the asphalt was milled and paved the wires could be damaged which could create traffic issues. New York State would like to combine the repair along with another planned project along the 119 interchange near the Sleepy Hollow Conference Center. This project would include additional turn lanes to turn onto 87 and add a catwalk type bridge that pedestrians and cyclists can utilize. Administrator Slingerlands impression is that this project will happen within two to four years.

ANNUAL ORGANIZATIONAL BOARD AND COMMITTEE APPOINTMENTS

APPOINTMENT OF MEMBER OF THE PLANNING BOARD

On a motion made by Deputy Mayor McGovern, seconded by Trustee Hoyt the following resolution was approved: 7-0

BE IT RESOLVED that the Board of Trustees of the Village of Tarrytown does hereby appoint Peter Gaito as a member of the Planning Board to for a term that will expire in December of 2026.

Mayor Brown thanked past and present members of the Planning Board for their service to the Village. Peter is a graduate of RPI with his own architect, engineering and planning firm who has been an alternate member of the Planning Board for a year.

APPOINTMENT OF MEMBER OF THE PLANNING BOARD

On a motion made by Deputy Mayor McGovern, seconded by Trustee Kim the following resolution was approved: 7-0

BE IT RESOLVED that the Board of Trustees of the Village of Tarrytown does hereby appoint Lissette Mendez-Boyer as a member of the Planning Board to fill the unexpired portion of the term of Ron Tedesco, who has resigned, for the term that will expire in December of 2025.

Mayor Brown noted that Lizette holds a Master's Degree in Urban Design from Harvard University and is a practicing project architect. We are lucky to have such great expertise on our Planning Board.

APPOINTMENT OF ALTERNATE MEMBER OF THE PLANNING BOARD

On a motion made by Trustee Hoyt, seconded by Trustee Kim the following resolution was approved: 7-0

BE IT RESOLVED that the Board of Trustees of the Village of Tarrytown does hereby appoint Gary Friedland as the first alternate member of the Planning Board for a 3-year term that will expire in December of 2024.

RE-APPOINTMENT OF CHAIRPERSON OF THE ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS

Mayor Brown noted that she is not making any changes to Chairmanships to any of the Boards, but she has directed the Village Administrator to write up zoning or code that would state rotating Chairperson's of our land use committees. She is not suggesting term limits, just that the Chairmanship should rotate throughout the members of each land use board.

On a motion made by Trustee Kim, seconded by Deputy Mayor McGovern, the following resolution was approved: 7-0

BE IT RESOLVED that the Board of Trustees of the Village of Tarrytown does hereby reappoint Sally Lawrence as Chairperson of the Zoning Board of Appeals for a term to expire in December of 2022.

RE-APPOINTMENT OF MEMBER OF THE ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS

On a motion made by Deputy Mayor McGovern, seconded by Trustee Rinaldi the following resolution was approved: 7-0

BE IT RESOLVED that the Board of Trustees of the Village of Tarrytown does hereby reappoint Rob Song as a member of the Zoning Board of Appeals for a term that will expire in December of 2026.

APPOINTMENT OF ALTERNATE MEMBER OF THE ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS

On a motion made by Trustee Hoyt, seconded by Trustee Kim, the following resolution was approved: 7-0

BE IT RESOLVED that the Board of Trustees of the Village of Tarrytown does hereby reappoint Jack Jolly as the alternate member of the Zoning Board of Appeals for a 3-year term that will expire in December of 2024.

RE-APPOINTMENT OF MEMBER OF THE ARCHITECTURAL REVIEW BOARD

On a motion made by Trustee Kim, seconded by Trustee Rinaldi the following resolution was approved: 7-0

BE IT RESOLVED that the Board of Trustees of the Village of Tarrytown does hereby reappoint Jane Greenwood as a member of the Architectural Review Board for a 3-year term that will expire in December of 2024

RE-APPOINTMENT OF CHAIRPERSON OF THE ARCHITECTURAL REVIEW BOARD

On a motion made by Deputy Mayor McGovern, seconded by Trustee Kim the following resolution was approved: 7-0

BE IT RESOLVED that the Board of Trustees of the Village of Tarrytown does hereby reappoint Jane Greenwood as Chairperson of the Architectural Review Board for a term to expire in December of 2022.

RE-APPOINTMENT OF MEMBER OF ARCHITECTURAL REVIEW BOARD

On a motion made by Deputy Mayor McGovern, seconded by Trustee Kim the following resolution was approved: 7-0

BE IT RESOLVED that the Board of Trustees of the Village of Tarrytown does hereby reappoint Sharon Bryan-Morgan as a member of the Architectural Review Board for a 3-year term to expire in December of 2024.

RE-APPOINTMENT OF CHAIRPERSON OF THE PARKS AND RECREATION ADVISORY COUNCIL

On a motion made by Trustee Mitchell, seconded by Trustee Kim the following resolution was approved: 7-0

BE IT RESOLVED that the Board of Trustees of the Village of Tarrytown does hereby reappoint Jim Desimone as Chairperson of the Parks and Recreation Advisory Council for a term to expire in December of 2022.

RE-APPOINTMENT OF MEMBER OF THE PARKS AND RECREATION ADVISORY COUNCIL

On a motion made by Deputy Mayor McGovern, seconded by Trustee Kim the following resolution was approved: 7-0

BE IT RESOLVED that the Board of Trustees of the Village of Tarrytown does hereby reappoint Audrey Savage as a member of the Parks and Recreation Advisory Council for a term to expire in December of 2026.

RE-APPOINTMENT OF CHAIRPERSON OF THE ETHICS BOARD

On a motion made by Trustee Hoyt, seconded by Trustee Kim the following resolution was approved: 7-0

BE IT RESOLVED that the Board of Trustees of the Village of Tarrytown does hereby reappoint Mary McGee as Chairperson of the Ethics Board for a term to expire in December of 2022.

RE-APPOINTMENT OF MEMBER OF THE ETHICS BOARD

On a motion made by Trustee Rinaldi, seconded by Deputy Mayor McGovern the following resolution was approved: 7-0

BE IT RESOLVED that the Board of Trustees of the Village of Tarrytown does hereby reappoint Steve Kasoff as a member of the Ethics Board for a term to expire in December of 2024.

RE-APPOINTMENT OF MEMBER OF THE ETHICS BOARD

On a motion made by Trustee Rinaldi, seconded by Deputy Mayor McGovern the following resolution was approved: 7-0

BE IT RESOLVED that the Board of Trustees of the Village of Tarrytown does hereby reappoint Noah Zamder as a member of the Ethics Board for a term to expire in December of 2024.

RE-APPOINTMENT OF MEMBER OF THE ENVIRONMENTAL ADVISORY COUNCIL

On a motion made by Trustee Kim, seconded by Trustee Hoyt the following resolution was approved: 7-0

BE IT RESOLVED that the Board of Trustees of the Village of Tarrytown does hereby reappoint Dean Gallea as a member of the Environmental Advisory Council for a term to expire in December of 2023.

RE-APPOINTMENT OF MEMBER OF THE ENVIRONMENTAL ADVISORY COUNCIL

On a motion made by Trustee Hoyt, seconded by Deputy Mayor McGovern the following resolution was approved: 7-0

BE IT RESOLVED that the Board of Trustees of the Village of Tarrytown does hereby reappoint Susy Allman as a member of the Environmental Advisory Council for a term to expire in December of 2023.

RE-APPOINTMENT OF CO-CHAIRPERSONS OF THE ENVIRONMENTAL ADVISORY COUNCIL

On a motion made by Trustee Rinaldi, seconded by Trustee Kim the following resolution was approved: 7-0

BE IT RESOLVED that the Board of Trustees of the Village of Tarrytown does hereby reappoint Rachel Tieger and Dean Gallea as Co-Chairpersons of the Environmental Advisory Council for a term to expire in December of 2022.

APPOINTMENT OF CHAIRPERSON OF THE TREE COMMISSION

On a motion made by Trustee Hoyt, seconded by Deputy Mayor McGovern the following resolution was approved: 7-0

BE IT RESOLVED that the Board of Trustees of the Village of Tarrytown does hereby reappoint Martin Hauser as Chairperson of the Tree Commission for a term to expire in December of 2022.

RE-APPOINTMENT OF MEMBER OF THE TREE COMMISSION

On a motion made by Trustee Hoyt, seconded by Deputy Mayor McGovern the following resolution was approved: 7-0

BE IT RESOLVED that the Board of Trustees of the Village of Tarrytown does hereby reappoint Ron Tedesco as a member of the Tree Commission for a term to expire in December of 2024.

RE-APPOINTMENT OF MEMBER OF THE TREE COMMISSION

On a motion made by Trustee Hoyt, seconded by Trustee Kim the following resolution was approved: 7-0

BE IT RESOLVED that the Board of Trustees of the Village of Tarrytown does hereby reappoint David Aukland as a Planning Board representative member of the Tree Commission for a term to expire in December of 2022.

<u>RE-APPOINTMENT OF MEMBERS OF THE COMPREHENSIVE PLAN MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE</u>

On a motion made by Trustee Mitchell, seconded by Deputy Mayor McGovern the following resolution was approved: 7-0

BE IT RESOLVED that the Board of Trustees of the Village of Tarrytown does hereby reappoint Joyce Lannert and Audrey Savage as members of the Comprehensive Plan Management Committee for a term to expire in December of 2024.

APPOINTMENT OF MEMBER OF THE COMPREHENSIVE PLAN MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE

On a motion made by Deputy Mayor McGovern, seconded by Trustee Kim the following resolution was approved: 7-0

BE IT RESOLVED that the Board of Trustees of the Village of Tarrytown does hereby appoint Craig Singer as a member of the Comprehensive Plan Management Committee for a term to expire in December of 2024.

$\frac{\text{RE-APPOINTMENT OF MEMBERS OF THE HOUSING AFFORDABILITY TASK}}{\text{FORCE}}$

On a motion made by Deputy Mayor McGovern, seconded by Trustee Kim the following resolution was approved: 7-0

BE IT RESOLVED that the Board of Trustees of the Village of Tarrytown does hereby reappoint Sadie McKeown, Rosemarie Noonan, Alec Roberts, Peter Feroe, Gary Friedland and Craig Singer as members of the Housing Affordability Task Force for terms that will expire in December 2022.

RE-APPOINTMENT OF CHAIRPERSON OF THE HOUSING AFFORDABILITY TASK FORCE

On a motion made by Trustee Rinaldi, seconded by Deputy Mayor McGovern the following resolution was approved: 7-0

BE IT RESOLVED that the Board of Trustees of the Village of Tarrytown does hereby reappoint Sadie McKeown as Chairperson of the Housing Affordability Task Force for a term to expire in December of 2022.

APPOINTMENT OF CO-CHAIRPERSONS OF THE TRANSPORTATION AND MOBILITY COUNCIL

On a motion made by Trustee Kim, seconded by Trustee Hoyt the following resolution was approved: 7-0

BE IT RESOLVED that the Board of Trustees of the Village of Tarrytown does hereby reappoint Tom Coughlin and Mitchell Chalsen as Co-Chairpersons of the Transportation and Mobility Council for a term to expire in December of 2022.

RE-APPOINTMENT OF MEMBERS OF THE PLACEMAKING COMMITTEE

On a motion made by Trustee Mitchell, seconded by Trustee Kim the following resolution was approved: 7-0

BE IT RESOLVED that the Board of Trustees of the Village of Tarrytown does hereby reappoint Joyce Lannert as member and Chair, and Angela Langston, Mai Margulies, Barbara Goodman Barnett, Michelle Szczapa, Joanne Murray, Julia McCue and Patricia Pinckney as members of the Placemaking Committee for terms that will expire in December 2022.

APPOINTMENT OF DAVID AUKLAND AS LIAISON TO THE GREENBURGH PLANNING BOARD

On a motion made by Trustee Kim, seconded by Trustee Hoyt the following resolution was approved: 7-0

BE IT RESOLVED that the Board of Trustees of the Village of Tarrytown does hereby reappoint David Aukland as liaison to the Greenburgh Planning Board, for a term to expire in December, 2022.

RE-APPOINTMENT OF MEMBERS OF THE TARRYTOWN-SLEEPY HOLLOW TRAILS COMMITTEE

On a motion made by Trustee Mitchell, seconded by Trustee Kim the following resolution was approved: 7-0

BE IT RESOLVED that the Board of Trustees of the Village of Tarrytown does hereby reappoint Susy Allman, Ian Colley, David Aukland and Dean Gallea as members of the Tarrytown-Sleepy Hollow Trails Committee for terms that will expire in December 2022.

ANNOUNCEMENT OF LIAISONS TO VARIOUS BOARDS, COUNCILS, AND COMMITTEES, ETC.

- Mayor Brown: Comprehensive Plan Management Committee, Affordable Housing Task Force, and Emergency Services Police, Fire and Ambulance
- Trustee Hoyt: Emergency Services Police, Fire and Ambulance; Tree Commission, Fire Sprinkler Appeals Board
- Trustee Kim: Tarrytown/Sleepy Hollow Trails Committee, Tarrytown Environmental Advisory Committee (TEAC) and Transportation and Mobility Council
- Trustee Phillips-Staley: Communications and Business Development
- Trustee McGovern: Parks and Recreation, Tarrytown Municipal Housing Authority and Senior Citizens
- Trustee Mitchell: School Board and Comprehensive Plan Management Committee

 Trustee Rinaldi: Ethics, Warner Library Board and Village Placemaking Committee

CONTINUATION INTO REGULAR MEETING AGENDA ITEMS

<u>SCHEDULE A PUBLIC HEARING – LOCAL LAW TO AMEND THE FILMING VIOLATION FEE</u>

On a motion made by Deputy Mayor McGovern, seconded by Trustee Rinaldi the following resolution was approved: 7-0

BE IT RESOLVED that the Board of Trustees of the Village of Tarrytown does hereby schedule a Public Hearing for the Regular Board of Trustees Meeting on Tuesday, January 18, 2022 at 7:00 pm to consider a proposed Local Law to enact a code change to amend section 157-8 of the Code of the Village of Tarrytown, entitled "Filming" to raise the penalties for unauthorized filming activities, and

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the Board of Trustees hereby directs the Village Clerk and the Village Administrator to take the necessary and appropriate actions to advertise, publish and circulate the required notices needed to hold this hearing.

OPPORTUNITY FOR THE PUBLIC TO ADDRESS THE BOARD ONLY ON ITEMS LISTED ON THE AGENDA, OTHER THAN PUBLIC HEARING ITEMS. SPEAKERS SHALL HAVE THREE (3) MINUTES EACH TO ADDRESS THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES.

Howard Smith first congratulated the Board of Trustees, and members of the groups and committees that were appointed. He looks forward to a productive year. Mr. Smith spoke about the Planning Board Appointment process. He wished to clarify that this has nothing to do with the individuals who have been appointed, as they are clearly very well qualified. Mr. Smith's comments relate to the decision not to reappoint Paul Birgy to the Planning Board. There are a lot of concerns from some community members on how this was handled. Only one weeks' notice that his services were no longer required. This relates to some concerns about what this signifies. From his perspective, he's going to trust that the Mayor and Trustees made this decision for no other reason than they believe this will strengthen the capacity of the Planning Board to carry out their substantial responsibilities efficiently, effectively and fairly. Mr. Smith's main concern is that Paul was a very forceful advocate for a cautious approach to development and its impacts on the Village. This reflects a lot of citizen's views. The major concern right now is the extent to which that perspective will continue to be represented on the Planning Board. Mr. Smith is advocating that this perspective continue to be represented, and that it will translate to a healthy debate with the Planning Board representing all perspectives with regard to development going forward. There are many people in the Village who are concerned about the pace and intensity of future development, and they wish to make sure all aspects are analyzed before decisions on significant development are made going forward. Mr. Smith wished everyone good luck in the process and good luck to the members of the Planning Board. If he can be of any assistance, he is happy to be involved.

Katie Krider from North Washington Street wishes everyone a Happy New Year, and agrees with Howard in regards to Paul. She feels Paul was a voice of caution, a voice of reason, and she has often agreed with what he had to say. She hopes that this will be reflected in the new Planning Board. Ms. Krider is unsure who the new Planning Board Chairperson is. Mayor Brown informed her that the new Chairperson is Joan Raiselis. Ms. Krider is curious why we are going with rotating Chairpersons, and while she cannot attend the next meeting, she is in favor of raising the film permit penalties for unauthorized filming. Mayor Brown replied to Ms. Krider that she thought the rotating Chairmanship should be explored when some people believed that that for one reason or another a change was made to the Planning Board Chair and it led towards animosity. With a revolving Chairmanship, it would take that out of the mix in the future. There would be Public Hearings on it, and people will have a chance to speak, and we will see if it's the right thing to do.

Clarice wished everyone a Happy New Year. She requested that Trustee Kim repeat his liaison report about Route 9. Trustee Kim replied that the Village received a letter from the NYS DOT and they are willing to look at planning, studies, and start the first steps of discussions with the involved communities which are mainly Hastings, Dobbs Ferry, Irvington and Tarrytown. Sleepy Hollow has not signed up to go forward with the entire plan at this time. The plan includes safety improvements for pedestrians as well as bicyclists. To view plans of the proposed improvements you may go to www.routenineactive.org and view the conceptual plans on the documents page. Clarice stated that as a resident of Route 9 she is not in favor of bicycle lanes on Route 9.

Peter Bartolacci from Miller Ave. inquired what the anticipated cost of the Route 9 project would be. Administrator Slingerland responded that it is a State project and at this time there is no estimate of the total cost either for design or implementation. Mr. Bartolacci responded that when the costs are known, it should be communicated to the public no matter who is paying for it. He heard it might be over twenty million, and given the state's finances it's probably irresponsible to even be considering a project like this. As a state there are more important things like our roads and potholes that we should be focusing on instead. As soon as there is a cost he would like to know. Trustee Phillips-Staley inquired of Trustee Kim if the project was about safety. Trustee Kim responded that the plan summary incudes safety measures for pedestrians, bicyclists as well as vehicles. Broadway in many locations does not work for anybody very well. The entire plan is to make it safer and easier for everyone to navigate. Included in the plan is a preliminary estimate of costs. Mayor Brown inquired about the timeline of this project if it was met with positive reaction. Trustee Kim responded optimistically five to ten years. Mayor Brown stated that positive change takes a long time, and it will be quite awhile before we will be talking about this in real time terms.

INTER-MUNICIPAL AGREEMENT (IMA) WITH WESTCHESTER COUNTY FOR THE GREENBURGH DRUG AND ALCOHOL TASK FORCE

On a motion made by Trustee Hoyt, seconded by Trustee Kim the following resolution was approved: 7-0

WHEREAS, the Towns of Greenburgh and North Castle, and the Villages of Ardsley, Dobbs Ferry, Elmsford, Hastings, Irvington, Sleepy Hollow and Tarrytown agree to cooperate in an Intermunicipal Agreement for the Drug and Alcohol Task Force, and provide indemnification, representation, warranties, and covenants to the other participating Municipalities.

NOW, THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that the Board of Trustees of the Village of Tarrytown does hereby authorize the Village Administrator to take the necessary and appropriate actions to execute and submit the Inter-Municipal Agreement (IMA) between the Village of Tarrytown and Westchester County and the participating communities and to continue as a member of the Greenburgh Drug and Alcohol Task Force.

FIRE DEPARTMENT MEMBERSHIP CHANGES

On a motion made by Deputy Mayor McGovern, seconded by Trustee Kim, with Trustee Hoyt abstaining, the following resolution was approved: 6-1-0

BE IT RESOLVED that the Board of Trustees of the Village of Tarrytown does hereby approve the following Fire Department membership changes recommended at the December 21, 2021 Board of Fire Wardens meeting. Member: William Sherer has been approved for active membership at Conqueror Hook and Ladder.

EMERGENCY REPAIR OF SLOPE NORTH OF TARRYTOWN LAKES PARKING LOT

Administrator Slingerland noted that the quotes for this project ranged from \$125,000 to \$250,000. This quote for the locally sourced rock is roughly half of the lowest quote we received.

On a motion made by Deputy Mayor McGovern, seconded by Trustee Kim the following resolution was approved: 7-0

WHEREAS Tropical Storm Ida caused severe slope erosion along the embankment north of the Tarrytown Lakes Parking Lot on Neperan Road causing catastrophic failure of the hillside between the lake and the parking lot; and

WHEREAS future storm events have the potential to cause further collapses and washouts likely extending into the parking area if the 5,000 sf embankment is not restored; and

WHEREAS the Village Engineer obtained five quotes for restoration ranging from \$65,230 to \$213,500, with the lowest bidder proposing to re-use locally excavated rock from the Main Street development at the former YMCA property that would have otherwise been transported and disposed of elsewhere; and

WHEREAS the proposed action is a Type II Action under SEQRA and therefore, not subject to further review under SEQRA.

NOW, THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that in the best interests of the public health, safety and welfare of the Village, the Board of Trustees authorizes this emergency award pursuant to New York State General Municipal Law, and authorizes the Village Administrator to execute the contract with the lowest bidder/quoter, Sisca NorthEast Associates, to perform the restoration work on an expedited basis for the estimated cost of \$65,230, and put the full parking lot and lakes walking path back into usable and safe condition at the Tarrytown Lakes.

APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES MEETING OF DECEMBER 20, 2021

On a motion made by Deputy Mayor McGovern, seconded by Trustee Kim the following resolution was approved: 7-0

BE IT RESOLVED that the Board of Trustees of the Village of Tarrytown does hereby approve the minutes of the Board of Trustees Meeting held on Monday, December 20, 2021 as submitted by the Village Clerk.

APPROVAL OF AUDITED VOUCHERS

On a motion made by Trustee Kim, seconded by Trustee Rinaldi, the following resolution was approved: 7-0

BE IT RESOLVED that the Board of Trustees of the Village of Tarrytown does hereby approve Abstract No. 12 of Audited Vouchers in the total amount of \$128,622.61 as presented by the Village Treasurer, to be paid in the following amounts:

General	\$	110,260.19
Water	\$	5,156.07
Sewer Fund	\$	105.60
Capital	\$	3,768.38
Library	\$	7,457.37
Trust & Agency	<u>\$</u>	1,875.00
		-
Total	\$	128,622.61

Roll Call: Trustees Hoyt, Yes; Trustee Kim, Yes; Trustee Mitchell, Yes; Trustee Rinaldi, Yes; Trustee Phillips-Staley, Yes; Deputy Mayor McGovern, Yes Mayor Brown, Yes

OPPORTUNITY FOR THE PUBLIC TO ADDRESS THE BOARD ON ITEMS NOT INCLUDED ON THE AGENDA. SPEAKERS HAVE THREE (3) MINUTES BEFORE YIELDING TO THE NEXT SPEAKER

There were no public speakers

Mayor Brown inquired if there were any more KN95 masks available and how the public distribution went. Deputy Clerk Fasman noted that the public distribution was held last week at Village Hall and the Tarrytown Recreation Center. Today we are working on getting them to community organizations. If people still want masks, they can come to the Administrators office at Village Hall or the Recreation Desk to obtain them. Trustee Hoyt noted that Sleepy Hollow Ambulance Corp. is giving out booster shots to Fire Department Members on January 8th. If interested, get in touch with your Captain or any Fire Chief. Administrator Slingerland reported that the Village of Sleepy Hollow is having a vaccination clinic this Saturday at the Sleepy Hollow Senior Center. Various vaccines are available, but you must preregister. More information will be posted on the Village website. Mayor Brown reminded residents about the NYS Excelsior Pass. It is an app that you put on your cell phone so that you do not have to carry your vaccination card around. Go to ny.gov to find the information about signing up for the Excelsior Pass.

ADJOURNMENT

On a motion made by Trustee Hoyt, seconded by Trustee Kim, the meeting was adjourned at approximately 7:52 pm by a vote of seven in favor, none opposed.

Kristine Gilligan Village Clerk